
 
 
                                           
    
              

 
 

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes 
 

Meeting Date:   January 8, 2020 
Meeting Location:  Center for Ministry, Saginaw; Hosted by Jolt CU   
 
Members Present:  Diane Abbonizio, Barb Appold, Eric Brubaker, Jeremy Coberley, Laura Crase, Fran Gibelyou, Jenny 
Hoyle, Lynn McCoy, Vickie Schmitzer, Janis Shaffer, Bridget Staffileno, Bernard Williams.  
 
Members Absent:  Linda Doan, Justin Ebel, Dennis Hanson, Rita Goul, Gerald Hutto, Alan Watson, Barbara Weiler, Ann 
Russell.  
 
Guests Present: Tim Benecke (District Director), Greg Dietrich (Legis. Rep), Greg Wischmeyer (NMS), Paul DeWyse 
(Alloya), Kristen Taber (MFCU), Dayna Katch (UFCU), Carrie Iafrate (MFCU), Brian Pennington (Wildfire), Teresa Burk 
(Education/Wanigas), Bethany Dutcher (Jolt), Amy Mikolaiczik (Jolt).  
 
 
Chairperson Bridget Staffileno called the meeting to order at 8:32a.  
 
Minutes 
 
The Minutes of the November 13, 2019 executive Committee meeting were distributed by e-mail.  Jenny made a motion 
to approve the Minutes as presented; Vicki supported the motion.   Motion carried by unanimous vote.  
 
Treasurer’s Report  
 
Jenny Hoyle distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report.  See attached treasurer’s report for details. Eric made a motion 
to approve the Treasurer’s report and Laura supported the motion. Motions carried by unanimous vote.  
 
Chairman’s Report  
 
Bridget Staffileno spoke about “Actually I Can” quote on her cup in correlation to her word of the year which is “Grace”. 
How can we apply that to our members and our staff? Anytime a member or staff asking you “I am not sure you can do 
this for me”, to respond with “Actually I Can” makes a difference in that employee or members attitude. How can we 
apply that to our personal life and our work life?  
 
Annual meeting is coming up on April 23, 2020 at SVSU. Bridget will be getting together with Mary Turczyn about which 
committee member term is up and follow up with those members on the current committee if they would like to serve 
again. We will also need to select a nominating committee, expect an email about this.  
 

District Director’s Report 
Tim Benecke spoke about the MCUL Directors Report. The board accepted 2020 Strategic Plan, MCUL’s 2020 Budget, 
and 2020 Advocacy Agenda.  
 
The Board approved the 2020 advocacy Agenda as recommendation of the Governmental and Political Affairs Forums. 
There was an acceptances of Policy Governing State PAC Contributions, Gary Peters 2020 Re-election endorsement, U.S. 



 2 

House Incumbents Endorsements, Sale of GSTV Investment, and 2019 State and Federal Lawmaker and Staff person of 
the year.  
 
Still determining what to do with dividing districts and waited voting.  
 
Committee Reports 
 
Education Committee:  
Teresa Santana spoke about what a great education year 2019 was. Looking for suggestions on trainings we can offer 
locally. Please email Teresa Santana if you have any ideas about topics.  
 
 
Greg Dietrich (Legis. Rep):  
It is election year and the league stance it to take things conservatively in endorsing candidates. Dave Adams updated 
our stance on Pay Day lenders to oppose this legislative.   
 
CUNA GAC coming up at the end of February. Our speaker will be Nicki Hailey which was the former governor of South 
Carolina.  
 
2020 is an election year and a very important year for Credit Union government relations. Grey shared that he will be 
giving a presentation to his staff on what his part is in Credit Union government relations and why it is important to our 
industry. Many are surprised on how much Credit Unions have been able to pass legislature in State Houses and even in 
Washington DC. We believe that our success is to our bi-partisan approach and working together on what will benefit 
everyone.  
 
 
Partner Reports 
 
MCUL Relationship Manager 
Mary Turczyn was not in attendance. Just some friendly reminders about upcoming dates.  
 
Upcoming Dates:  

• Compliance Conference – March 4 to 5, Double Tree, Bay City 
• Lending and Marketing Conference – March 10 to 11, Amway Grand, Grand Rapids 
• Mortgage Loan Originator Training – March 19, LAFCU, Lansing 
• MCUL Government Affairs Conference – April 29, Lansing 
• Spring Leadership Development Conference- May 1 to 3, Grand Traverse Resort, Traverse City 
• Executive Summit – September 16 to 18, Inn at Bay Harbor, Bay Harbor  
• Fall Leadership Development Conference – September 18 to 20, Grand Traverse Report, Traverse City 

Leadership.  
 

Pins should be out and available to be bought. Additional updates will be distributed via email.  
 
Alloya Corporate  
Paul DeWyse distributed January’s Alloya’s update. Paul highlighted in the handout some upcoming Education Webinars 
available to you. Reminder that Microsoft support for windows 7 ends January 14th.  
 
NMS 
Greg Wischmeyer spoke that the Credit Union movement are very strong in other states as well in addition to Michigan. 
Grey spoke about passing their 2 billion dollar mark for our loan serving CUSO. NMS has currently added Maine and 
serving now over 1 million memberships partners. Rates are currently down. Fanny May are projecting rates to staying 
below 4%. In 2019 NMS grew 11.6%.  
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Old Business 
On March 11th we will have a visit from Dave & Patty. Annual meeting is April 23, 2020 at SVSU. Details to come on this.  
 
New Business 
Jenny suggested that the chapter give $500 for door prizes. Vicki made a motion to approve. Barb supported the motion.  
 
Family first has offered this year to put together the prizes for annual meeting. Please either bring a gift or send money 
to Family First.  
 
Open Forum  
We discussed how everyone is handling the 4th of July holiday. We have found many are going to be opened Friday, July 
3rd and closed on 4th of July with a floating holiday.  
 
Next Meeting  
 
The next meeting will be at Wildfire on March 11, 2020.  
 
Chairperson Staffileno adjourned the meeting at 9:35am   
 
         Respectfully Submitted,                                                                           
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
         Barbara Appold 

 Secretary 
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